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Traffic Count Comparison
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Project/File: 2042605700 Date: February 13, 2023

Reference: Wiley Canyon Road Area — Traffic Count Comparison

This memo presents a comparison between traffic counts collected in September 2022 to those previously

collected in March 2021 as used in the Wiley Canyon Mixed Use Project traffic study. As shown in Table 1,
traffic counts on Wiley Canyon Road and Calgrove Boulevard are generally the same in 2022 as they were
in 2021. Traffic counts collected in September 2022 on the nearby neighborhood streets are also shown for
informational purposes. The new counts do not affect the analysis or the conclusion of the traffic study.

Table 1 Traffic Counts Summary

ADT collected in
September 2022
S. ADT collected in | Weekday | Weekend
No ADT Locations March 2021 Average | Average |
1 Wiley Canyon Rd at Project entrance 8,700 9,100 7,200
2 Wiley Canyon Rd at Canerwell Street n/a 8,400 6,700
3 Calgrove Blvd, west of Wiley Canyon Rd 9,200 8,600 6,900
4 Fourl Rd, south of Carland Dr n/a 410 320
5 Fourl Rd, south of Fambrough St n/a 220 200
6 Fambrough St, east of Fourl Rd n/a 260 190
7 Canerwell St, east of Fourl Rd n/a 780 670
8 Fambrough St,between Harby Dr and Ebelden Ave n/a 70 60
9 Canerwell St, west of Ebelden Ave n/a 120 100
10 Ebelden Ave, south of Adamsboro Dr n/a 230 150
11 Kalmar Ave, south of Adamsboro Dr n/a 350 280

Please feel free to contact Sandhya or Daryl if you have any questions or if you would like to discuss the
above material.

Sincerely,
STANTEC CONSULTING SERVICES INC.
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Daryl Ze#Aass PE, PTP Sandhya Perumalla ENV SP
Principal, Transportation Planning & Traffic Engineering Senior Transportation Planner
Phone: 949 923 6058 Phone: 949 923 6074
Daryl.Zerfass@stantec.com Sandhya.Perumalla@stantec.com
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